
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

7 May 2024 

Excellency, 

Further to my letters dated 13 December 2023 and 22 December 2023, I have the honor to 

inform you that I continued convening Gayap Dialogues to foster informal exchanges on issues of 

concern to the United Nations and the international community at large, with a view to rebuilding 

trust and reigniting global solidarity. 

In this regard, I am pleased to circulate, for your information, the summaries of the 

following Gayap Dialogues, highlighting the key insights shared by the participants: 

e The intergovernmental process on the MVI. What are the best next steps? 

e Identifying threats, preventing conflicts: what role for the General Assembly? 

e Reparatory Justice. 

I count on the continued engagement of all Member States in these important Dialogues 

during the seventy-eighth session. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


